
FAREWELL FOR MRS CULBERT 
Staff and community members gathered at the 
Central Hotel last Thursday evening to formally 
farewell Mrs Culbert, who is retiring as Principal at 
the end of the year.  
As well as a lovely meal provided by Rachel and 
her staff, Helen was treated to a humorous 
presentation of gifts and a more serious 
presentation of a framed whole-school photograph 
and flowers in the formal part of the evening.  
Photos : Mr Davies, Mrs Culbert and Mr Currey; 
Mr Cattle, Mr Davies, Mrs Battle, Emma Barber, 
LAP Coordiator Miss Rees, Mrs Payne, Miss 
Oxenham and Miss Imrie; Kim Cassidy, Kristy 
Whiley, Mrs Culbert and Colleen Robb; Miss 
Imrie, Miss Oxenham, Mrs Culbert, Mrs Malone 
and Mrs Wason. 
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Chloe Kirkup, Alex Batty and Ethan Robb 

Emma Barber and  
Reuben West 

Tom Roscarel 

Mr Cattle’s Bootcamp! 

Teigan Cassidy and Jett Brew 

Hayley Wallace Angus Williams, Prue West and Abby Wason 
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Intensive 
swimming  

Laura Cattle and Hayley Wallace 

Reuben West and Allora Vinecombe 

Teigan Cassidy and William Batty 

Emma Barber  
and Lewis Henley 

Laura Cattle, 
Hayley Wallace and 
Molly Bryant 



AIR CONDITIONERS INSTALLED 
K/1 (pictured below) along with  the rest of Primary would 
like to thank the P&C for the split system air conditioners 
installed in their classrooms recently : just in time for the hot 
weather! 

EXHUMATION OF TME CAPSULE 
A time capsule was buried on October 1st 1988 as 
part of the Rotary Club’s Bicentennial celebrations. 
On Saturday the time capsule was opened.  
Ungarie Central School had placed three envelopes 
in the capsule, one collected by Mrs Rosalie Rolfe 
for K/1, another by Kayanne Cattle (Neyland) for 
Year 1/2/3 and a third with work collected by Mrs 
Leanne Parkinson for Year 3/4/5. 
Each envelope contained a collection of stories, 
photos and paintings from each classroom. 
Unfortunately some of the items were damp, and 
photos were smudged, but it was great to look back 
25 years and bring back memories. 
The UCS time capsule items are currently in the 
front office, and students from those classes are 
welcome to collect their work if they wish to do so. 
ABOVE LEFT  : Mrs Parkinson with some of the 

work retrieved from the Time Capsule. 

ABOVE : Zoe McRae, Tess Henley, Georgia 
Wilson, Josh Caameron and Gavin Ward enjoy 
making play dough creations on Tuesday 
afternoon. BELOW : This little fellow was seen 
checking out the action in the Science Room on 
Tuesday afternoon! 
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